
November 2022

Dear praying friends,

Happy Thanksgiving! What a privilege to serve our Lord Jesus Christ each day of our lives! Thank you for your 
faithfulness in your ministries and calling. We have many reasons to rejoice here in Brazil!

Children’s Ministries
This past month was Children’s Day on October 12th. We decided to prepare a children’s program the Sunday before, 
starting an hour before the service. We took our church kids to their friend’s homes and invited kids to come, and we had 
an amazing turnout. Our typical three or four kids multiplied several times over to around twenty kids. We came home 
exhausted but thrilled with the new contacts. As we (the Rings and I) brainstormed later in the week, we decided to 
incorporate games and activities 30 minutes before each Sunday evening service. Praise the Lord, we have continued to 
have a great flow of kids each Sunday and we have seen more workers willing to be involved in teaching and assisting.

Discipleship
Unfortunately, Rita’s interest has waned in personal discipleship. We continue to encourage her and do see her come out to 
services. I have been focusing on our young church girls, teaching them on Sunday mornings and creating ways to 
encourage them in spiritual disciplines. They take notes of the service on Wednesday night, memorize verses, receive 
points for days they do their Bible reading, participate in handbells, and in preparations for our Christmas program. Please 
pray for Thayana, Larissa, Enayé, Thayná, and Emylly (not pictured) and their walk with the Lord!



Young Girls Event
Thank you so much for praying for me 
as I prepared to speak for this event. We 
had a fantastic turnout. The Lord helped 
me as I taught on what to do when 
emotions overwhelm us. One of my 
piano students, who is unsaved, came to 
the event. Earlier in the week, during our 
lesson, I asked the Lord to show me how 
I could witness to her. Beatriz asked me 
about the event during the lesson 
(having heard about it from my friend 
who works with her mom), and I was 
able to tell her that our color theme was 
based on the Wordless book. We went 
through the gospel that evening, and on 
the day of the program I went through 
the plan of salvation again. Please pray 
for Beatriz and her mom, Suellen (who 
is Catholic), for their salvation.

Music Teaching and Planning
This past month I have had some 
members of area churches request help 
in learning piano. I am working with 
three enthusiastic ladies and will be 
starting three children (violin). The 
purpose of this time investment is to 
help our churches have pianists and 
musicians. It is an honor and privilege to 
invest in these musicians.

Regarding our Christmas program, we 
have a wonderful, faithful group that is 
working on the script as well as several 
songs. Our program is marked for 
December 18th! I appreciate your prayers for not only our visitors but that the program itself will work in the hearts of our 
choir members. We are focusing on being a light to the world!

Personal
I want to praise the Lord! He guided me and helped me find an excellent, reliable, new-to-me vehicle. This past weekend I was 
able to take our ladies two hours out to our seasonal Ladies Conference. We had a wonderful day being ministered to in the 
Word and blessed with a dependable vehicle. Thank you for praying for me during this process.

May the Lord bless you!
Tatiana Cordeiro


